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BOARD OF REPRESENTATIVES 
MEETING MINUTES 

FEBRUARY 22, 2024 
  

 
Present: President Kenyon, Commander Kenyon, Supervisor Christy, Tom Berezny, David 
McAllister Romo, Chief Wunder, Dick Roberts, Royal Martin, Bob Quast, Debbie Evans, Jay 
Brosky, Don Fern, Richard Scott, Suzanne Gross, Bonnie Klahr, Edie Mulesky 
 
Call to Order: President Kenyon called the meeting to order at 8:30am 
 
Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance: Led by Pastor Bruce Van Sickle 
 
Approval of Minutes: A motion was made and seconded to approve the January Minutes. 
 
Approval of Financial Statement: After details provided by David a motion was made and 
seconded to approve the Financial Statement. 
 
Supervisor Christy: The Supervisor provided an update on his upcoming surgery. He also 
mentioned Judge Carroll has received funding for increased security at the Courthouse. The 
Supervisor detailed the situation of a new or reconstructed jail or combination of those options, he 
also reported on the Blue-Ribbon Commission created to research the issue and their findings to 
date. He mentioned special interest groups have been a distraction to the issue. He further stated the 
Commission has no recommendations at this point, and they need more time to research the issue. 
The Supervisor also discussed the problem of immigration and stated the monies are running out to 
care for them and they will be brought to Tucson and released.  
 
Chief Wunder: The Chief detailed the number of incidents for GVFD in the last month. He also 
encouraged everyone to be vigilant as warmer weather brings snakes out earlier and cautioned all 
hikers to hydrate in warmer weather. He further mentioned February is Heart Month, and to call 
911 if anyone experiences heart issues. The Chief fielded questions about sewer lines and CPR 
classes.  
 
Commander Kenyon: The Commander gave updates for Lt. Rodriguez, traffic stops, citations, 
incidents, and arrests. He also reported on the newest returning scam of a grandchild calling a 
grandparent asking for money in a supposed emergency. The Commander also reported for SAV, 
numbers of incidents, man hours, mileage, and home checks. He further detailed upcoming special 
events that affect traffic in those areas.  
 
Tom Berezny: Tom updated on the lights at the Quail Creek intersection. He also reported on the 
area at Encanto and Frontage and said ADOT claims ownership but will not clean it up, however 
PDOT will step in. Tom also mentioned when there are property line disputes the parties should call 
a surveyor for help. 
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President Kenyon: President Kenyon updated on HOA officer training to be held March 7 at GVC 
offices. She also mentioned the upcoming Fair Housing Forum on March 4th. The President 
reported on the many organizations and demonstrations planned for the First Responders Fair on 
March 23, and further mentioned it will include a chance for organizations to recruit and to expose 
everyone to the many career choices available, as well as a chance for participating veterans to tell 
their stories for the Veterans History Project. President Kenyon also detailed the upcoming 
Monsoon Madness forum and mentioned it will be held at CPAC in June. She also updated on a 
possible property tax forum due to the complications with the Continental School situation.  
 
Adjourn: President Kenyon adjourned the meeting at 9:30am 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
Edie Mulesky 
Corporate Secretary 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  


